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           The very first NGPS Open Show – 37 years ago!  It was in Bolton then and there were  

           21 Classes with 10p entry cost (visitors 15p, children 5p)….now come to our next OS, 

           Saturday 13th September 2014 at St Matthews Church Hall, Stretford with 69 Classes 

           and visitors are free! 



       Minutes of the September Meeting 

       Sherridan brought four of this year’s Lionheads to the meeting…… 

        

        The fish were spawned last April and are now about 3 inches and developing  

        good hoods.   

        Member Alan Ratcliffe sent a collection of very old Heaters and Controllers to 

        be auctioned at the meeting.  Most members took at least one of the units home… 

         

 

       Most of the meeting was taken with discussing plans for our Open Show this Saturday. 

       It was reported that the Bristol Open Show was very successful, with a good auction 

       and our members’ fish won several Firsts. 

       Sherridan won Best Lionhead and Dean won Best Pearlscale.  David Padfield had a First  



       with his Bristol Shubunkin, Phil Riley won Best Bristol over 3 inches. 

       The Best in Show was a Calico Veiltail by Tony Roberts. 

       The meeting ended with discussions on the merits and problems with Online data for the 

       club in Twitter and Facebook. 

       If members want a booking form for the Nationwide Open Show, contact Sherridan asap. 

       See you all on Friday and Saturday at Stretford…….            

        


